
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Mary Scofield, Drew Weaver 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees: Hank Krigbaum, Shannon Schmidt 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
                                                441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Campus Ministry/Adult Faith Formation: 
 Blake Quick                            441-4907 
 

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Camille Moreno                      441-4943 
 Marcy Quick        441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU    
campus. All sacramental events take place     

at St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Sat.urday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

Greetings on the Feast of Christ the King of the Universe,                             November 20, 2016 
 

This is the last Sunday of the Church year. Next week we start the First Sunday of Advent and 
we are on our way to Christmas. Thanksgiving Day is this week and the traditional beginning to the 
shopping, baking, gift giving, party season. Families may experience stress and concern over how 
much and when to spend. Stress and chaos often cause short tempers. Consider taking time for some 
quiet and peace in your home. Set aside time for hot chocolate and some of those cookies. 

Valerie and I had some great conversations over a hot drink after the kids went to bed. But we 
had to work at it to make sure the time was set aside. TV off and conversation on… Sometimes it was, 
“dying to self” and what I wanted to do, to be present but it paid dividends in our temperament around 
the house. I know she told me many times it helped to have us both on the same page. Funny how 
something simple like a conversation can make life pleasant. 

Thinking about gift giving: how about something for Jesus: As a present for Jesus, for His 
birthday, maybe you would like to make a commitment to try an hour of adoration a week for the 
season of Advent. Many of your fellow parishioners say they would not give up their time before 
Jesus. If they need a substitute for a particular week they miss their time and cannot wait to return. Ask 
any person who is on the adorers list and they will be willing to show you how easy it is to sit in the 
presence of the Lord and receive His love and grace. Cannot commit an hour, stop by for 15 minutes. 
You are invited to talk to the One who loves you and wants you to be in heaven with Him forever. 
Who knows Jesus may give you a gift of peace, serenity, and joy you have not experienced before. 
        As pastor, I wanted to make the parish aware of changes and to ask for prayer as we search to 
replace three wonderful dedicated women. 

A big thank you to: Ann Welch and those who have helped her with our funeral luncheon 
ministry. It is hard to top a St. Philip’s luncheon! Earlier this fall Ann, after 20 years of service, 
expressed a desire to step down from the position of funeral luncheon leadership. We wish to thank her 
for her outstanding and generous service. As Ann moves forward it leaves the question: how do we 
carry-on this ministry of service to grieving families? Our bulletin and verbal requests have not been 
fruitful in identifying an individual or individuals willing to take on this voluntary ministry. Is that 
person you? Do you know of someone who would be a perfect fit? 

Early in October, Maggie McCalip, resigned from her position as Dir. of Stewardship and 
Development. This important part-time position helps the parish with programs of planning, public 
relations, and charitable giving concepts. Our bulletin and verbal requests have not been fruitful in 
identifying an individual willing to apply for this paid position in ministry. Is that person you? Do you 
know of someone who would be a perfect fit? 

June 30, 2017 will be a big day for Mrs. Carol Rettinger. Carol will complete 30 years of service 
to our school. Serving as principal the last 22 years Carol is leaving a legacy of quality education and 
love for the students. She brings out the best in the staff and students. She has worked hard to help us 
grow and provide a quality education for all. This week the St. Philip’s search committee will release 
the job description and begin accepting job applications for the position of Principal. 

As the church year closes we realize we have so many things to be thankful for. We also realize 
we have a future filled with the goodness of God ahead of us. Let us join in prayer giving God thanks 
and also asking for future blessings. 

 

Jesus loves you and so do I, Blessings on your day! Father Chuck 



Monday, Nov 21 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Ernest Bauer     

Tuesday, Nov 22 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Leo Kueber        

Wednesday, Nov 23 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Judi Cassel 
 

Thursday, Nov 24  Thanksgiving Day 
  9:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Alan & Karen Merschman 
No Nursing Home Mass  
No Communion Service 
 

Friday, Nov 25 
No Daily Mass 
 

Saturday, Nov 26 
  5:30 PM Mass: For the People 
 

Sunday, Nov 27 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Evelyn Schuiling 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Roger Schmickle 
11:00 AM Mass: +Jeannie Parker 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Loretta Stoltz 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For November 21 to 27 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of November 21 to 27 

Monday, Nov 21 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)   
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:45 PM Bible Study-The Prophets (St. Greg/Grt Rm)        

Tuesday, Nov 22 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
10:00 AM Bible Study– The Prophets (St. Kateri Rm) 
  3:15 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  3:15 PM Wolf Den Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  5:00 PM Evangelization Task Force (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, Nov 23 No School or Faith Formation Today 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)   
  9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel)            

Thursday, Nov 24  Happy Thanksgiving! 
Parish Offices Closed 
No Adoration Today            

Friday, Nov 25 
Parish Offices Closed 
No Adoration Today         

Saturday, Nov 26 
  2:00 PM Norm Ricard and Jill Masten Wedding 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
  7:30 PM Hurley’s Religious Goods Sale (Social Hall)    

Sunday, Nov 27 
Hurley’s Religious Goods Sale after each Mass (Social Hall) 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)  
  8:30 AM KC Pancake Breakfast (Social Hall) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 

Monday, Nov 21 
● Rv 14:1-3,4b-5 
● Ps 24:1b-4b,5-6 
● Lk 21:1-4 
 

Tuesday, Nov 22 
● Rv 14:14-19 
● Ps 96:10-13 
● Lk 21:5-11 
 

Wednesday, Nov 23 
   ● Rv 15:1-4 
   ● Ps 98:1-3b,7-9 
   ● Lk 21:12-19 
 

   Thursday, Nov 24 
● Rv 18:1-2,21-23,19:1-2,9a 
● Ps 100:1b-5 
● Lk 21:20-28 

Friday, Nov 25 
● Rv 20:1-4,11-21:2 
● Ps 84:3-6a,8a 
● Lk 21:29-33 
 

 

Saturday, Nov 26 
● Rv 22:1-7 
● Ps 95:1-7b 
● Lk 21:34-36 
 

Sunday, Nov 27 
● 1 Is 2:1-5 
● Ps 122:1-9 
● Rom 13:11-14 
● Mt 24:37-44 

Happy Thanksgiving!  We have a few changes in the 

Mass schedule due to the holiday.  Mass on Thanksgiving 
Day will be at 9 AM, with no 
nursing home Mass or Communion 
Service that day. There will not be a 
Daily Mass or Adoration on Friday, 
November 25th, and the Parish 
Offices will be closed. 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on December 4.  Please call the Parish 
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of 
Charlie Lyons. May he find rest and peace, and may 
his family find comfort in God’s love. 

PARISH LIFE 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

FAITH FORMATION 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
 

If anyone is interested in learning more about Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament to contact Monica Arel at 243-3880. 
Adoration hours are Monday 9AM - 9PM, Tuesday 6AM - 9PM, 
Thursday noon - 9PM, and Friday 5PM - 9PM.  

THOUGHTS ON MERCY… 
“Whoever experiences divine mercy, is impelled to be an 
architect of mercy among the least and the poop. In these 
‘littlest brothers,’ Jesus awaits us; let us receive mercy and 
let us give mercy!”                                        ~ Pope Francis 

DRIVERS WANTED... 
Are you looking for a new way to help volunteer? We are  
seeking folks who would be willing to help give rides to and 
from appointments on an “on call” basis. Please contact 
Blake  

St. Philip’s Christmas Choir  
 

The St. Philip's Choir is getting warmed again for our Christmas 
Mass. We will have six rehearsals leading up to Christmas.  You 
will learn many new chorus skills, meet new people, connect 
with old friends, and sing some of the most beautiful music in 
our Catholic tradition. If you would like to join, please email or 
call Aana in the office. Rehearsals start soon, and will be on 
Thursday nights from 7-8:30 PM. Contact Aana Freihammer by 
November 15th.  

Just a reminder First Reconciliation Prayer Partner 
Cards are due to the Parish Office by November 28th.  
Cards can be put in the Sunday Offering - outside of 
the envelope should be marked Kris Jensen - Faith 
Formation.  Having difficulty finding a card? The 

Parish Office has Reconciliation Cards. Thanks for your Prayer 
Support!! 

Happy Anniversary! 
Congratulations and best wishes to  
Neil and Rose Gallagher who celebrated 
64 years of marriage on November 11!  

St. Mary’s Mission Appeal  
 

St. Mary’s Mission Appeal (SMMA) collection will take place 
next weekend. SMMA envelopes and prayer request cards will 
remain available. The envelopes will be in the pews next 
weekend. Prayer cards are located within this week’s bulletin. 
 

With many wonderful things happening at St. Mary’s Mission, 
please prayerfully consider making a gift this year to this local 
Mission and school. Your generosity will make a difference in 
the lives of the children and their families who live on the Red 
Lake Reservation. Next week we will see a short video about 
the mission narrated by Fr. Jerry Rogers, Pastor at Red Lake 
Mission.  
 

You may also view the film online at www.crookston.org/
SMMA. This film is a powerful testament to the work you and 
the Diocese of Crookston have supported at the Mission!  

SNOWBIRDS… Don’t forget to let us know 
when you leave for your winter homes and when 
you plan on returning to Bemidji. We would be 
happy to send you our weekly bulletins; simply 
give us a call with your mailing address and the 
dates you will be gone 444-4262. Thank you & safe travels! 
 

CLOTHING DEPOT 

The St. Philip’s Clothing Depot will be closed for the 
Thanksgiving holiday from Wednesday, November 23 until 
Monday, November 28th. We are grateful for your continued 
patronage! 

HURLEY’S RELIGIOUS GOODS 

Hurley’s Religious Goods is coming back to St. Philip’s the 
weekends of November 27/28 and December 3/4. This is a great 
opportunity to grab some quality items for your home, family, or 
as a gift for Christmas. Stop by any of the Masses and take home 
something that will provide a lifetime of memories. 

RETROUVAILLE 
Save a marriage. Are you or someone you know, living in the 
pain of a marriage in trouble?  Retrouvaille can help.  The next 
program starts Jan. 27, 2017.  Call 320-255-5314 or check the 
website www.helpourmarriage.org  for more information.     
Preregistration is required.  Space is limited. 

The final results are in.  The most recent campaign was 
conducted from September 28 to November 6.  In answer to 
prayers from around the world, God’s mercy was clearly evident: 
    -367 locations 
    -24 countries 
    -105,000 participants 
    -4,700 churches 
    -872 lives saved from abortion 
    -8 abortion workers quit 
 

Pray for the next 40 Days for Life international effort from  
March 1 to April 9, 2017.  www.40daysforlife.com  



STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
   Nov 12                5:30 PM                   213____    
   Nov 13              7:30 AM                150____ 
   Nov 13                 9:00 AM              359____ 
   Nov 13               11:00 AM                      280    _ 
     Nov 13                      6:30 PM                              91   __      

Goals 
•Weekly goal to meet budget:                 $   16,355.00   
•Increase needed weekly to meet the 
  Roof/AC project over 36 months:     $     1,722.00  
•Increase needed weekly for maintenance  
  escrow account over 5 years:     $     1,126.00 
New weekly goal total:                          $  19,203.00  
     

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

November 19/20 

St. Philip’s Mission Statement: 
To Accomplish God’s Work 

ARE YOU REGISTERED WITH THE PARISH? 
 

There are many parishioners who have been attending St. 
Philip’s Parish for years and did not know that there is an 
official registration process. If you have not received any 
mailings or other correspondence from us, there is a good 
possibility that you are not yet registered with the parish. Please 
stop by the Parish Office any weekday, or by the Information 
Station on the weekends to fill out a simple card. Thank you!  

 

Week #20 
Actual Contributions  

(received the  
weekend of 11/13/2016) 

Envelopes  $   15,128.00     
EFT Env.  $              — 
Loose Plate  $        784.60 
Children’s      $          59.75 
Total                 $  15,972.35 

   ”Tubs of Christmas Love” 

 

St. Philip’s Church is again filling, “Tubs of Christmas Love” during Advent. The food 
and gifts collected will be shared with local low-income families or those experiencing 
hardship. 
 

l From Nov 26th -  Dec 11th there will be green/red plastic “Christmas Tubs” near the 
Advent Giving Tree that will serve as Christmas Baskets. 

 

l The lid on each tub will have a label identifying the number of family members, ages 
of the children and may have some other specific information.  

 

l The tub can be filled with items appropriate for a holiday meal, and/or a gift certificate for perishable food in-
cluding items such as turkey, pie, etc.  A family game or small gift items could also be included. 

 

l Simply take a tub, fill it, and return it to the tree (on weekends) or to the parish office (during the week).  Keep 
the label attached to the lid.  Return the filled tub by December 12th.   

 

l Please detach, and fill out the information slip on the side of the label, and drop in the box or collection plate. 
 

l Feel free to partner with another family or your workplace to fill one! 
 

 Bi-Cap, CEP, Headstart, Hope House, and Churches United (reaching out to smaller organizations  
in the community) have provided the names this year. 

Ø Were you a winner at Turkey Bingo? There were many 
turkeys to go around. Thanks for supporting youth 
activities at St. Philip’s. 

 

Ø Roller skating continues this short week!  
 

Ø Because of our Thanksgiving Break, there will be no school 
Mass on Wednesday, November 23. Please join us next 
Wednesday, November 30, when the students from the 
sixth grade will be our Mass ministers.  

 

Ø HAPPY THANKSGIVING! Our break begins on Wednesday, 
November 23. May you all find many reasons to give 
thanks to God.  

 

Ø When we resume classes on Monday, November 28, we 
will have begun a new liturgical year and be in the season 
of Advent. Christmas will be here before we know it. 

 

Ø Our Christmas Program is scheduled for Wednesday, 
December 21. There will be two performances that day. 

 

Ø St. Philip’s School will host a Math Meet on Monday, 
November 28, at 1:00 in the Social Hall.  

 

Ø Go online to complete your Safe Environment Certification 
for 2016-2017. If you were certified during the 2015-2016 
school year, you need to again be recertified this year. 
Please go to: www.crookston.org and following the 
prompts for Safe Environment. [You may have to “refresh” 
your cache once or twice.] This certification must be done 
annually and BEFORE you volunteer.  





SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 27 
 

ST. PHILIP’S SOCIAL HALL 

 8:30 AM TO 12:30 PM 
 FREE WILL OFFERING           

 

 KNIGHTS OF  
COLUMBUS 

On December the 7th (Vigil of the Immaculate 
Conception) at 6:00 PM St. Philip’s will be presenting 
a panel discussion about Mary! Talking about her 
role with the people of our parish, and how  you can 
have a special relationship with Our Lady. You’re not 
going to want to miss this wonderful opportunity, 
and then join us for Mass directly after! Stay for light 
refreshments following Mass. All are welcome! Bring 
your family! For more information contact Blake Quick at (218)-441-4907 or email 
bquick@stphilipsbemidji.org.  

A Night with Our Lady 
 

A Family Faith Night Event 

December 7th at 6:00PM 



Opportunity to be of service to the Church of the Diocese of Crookston 
 
In order to serve the needs of the faithful within the diocese we are establishing 
Diocesan Commissions. The leader of each commission will be:  Dr. Mark Krejci, the 
Director of the Office of Marriage, Family, and Life; AJ Garcia, the Director of the 
Office of New Evangelization and Justice; and Anthony Lavorata, the Director of the 
Office of Youth Ministry and Catechesis. Each commission is composed of deacons 
and the laity from parishes. The Commissions (described below) are a response to the 
Great Commission: “Go therefore and make disciples of all nations; baptizing them in 
the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them to 
observe all that I have commanded you. And behold, I am with you always, until the 
end of the age.” (Matthew 28:19-20) 
 
Members of each commission will assist the directors in visioning, developing, 
promoting, and most importantly praying for all of the ministries in the Diocese of 
Crookston. It is our hope that the grassroots efforts will provide education and 
formation that will inspire parishioners into action. 
 
Format for the work of the Commissions: Members of the Commissions will commit 
to meeting two times per year with the Director (Dr. Mark Krejci, AJ Garcia and 
Anthony Lavorata) in order to guide the vision, expansion and life of each ministry in 
the Diocese of Crookston. The 3 hour meetings will begin with prayer followed by a 
catechesis or short presentation on the topic. This will be followed by a review of the 
program and the development of an operational plan.  
 
Membership: Priests and deacons will be invited to serve on each Commission but the 
majority of members will be lay faithful. Parish pastors of the Diocese of Crookston 
are invited to nominate one person/couple per commission from each parish.  
 
Commissions 
The Marriage and Family Life Commission (with Dr. Krejci) will focus on the 
areas of ministry as indicated by the title. This group will review, reflect on, and pray 
about marriage and family life in the Diocese of Crookston, generate ideas for and 
review all programs concerning the preparation of married couples, the sustenance of 
marital vocations and the strengthening of family life within the Domestic Church. As 
they are able, members of this Commission will assist Dr. Krejci in spreading the 
word about marriage and family life events at the Diocesan, Deanery and Parish levels 
as these are offered.  
 
Priests are invited to nominate 1 married couple, a single parent or grandparent(s) to 
the Marriage and Family Life Commission 
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The Life and Justice Commission (with Dr. Krejci) will focus on enhancing respect 
life issues from conception until natural death and in so doing support the dignity of 
every person. This group will review, reflect on, and pray about life and justice issues 
in the Diocese of Crookston, generate ideas for and review all programs concerning 
the corporal works of mercy. Specific areas this commission will focus on are; respect 
life month, support for pregnant women/couples, respect-life advocacy, Project 
Rachel ministry to post-abortive women and men, promote awareness for the sick and 
needy, to be aware of the needs of the White Earth and Red Lake Reservations and 
finally to collaborate with the efforts of the Catholic Campaign for Human 
Development (CCHD) and the Minnesota Catholic Conference (MCC).  
 
Priests are invited to nominate 1 parishioner for the Life and Justice Commission 
 
The Evangelization and Discipleship Commission (With AJ Garcia) will focus on 
supporting and developing the evangelization efforts and outreach programs taking 
place in our parishes and communities. This group will reflect and assess the current 
evangelization efforts and groups already active in parishes and seek to more 
vibrantly live out the spiritual works of mercy. Through spiritual, intellectual, human, 
and apostolic formation rooted in prayer and thorough study of the lives of saints and 
Pope Francis’ Apostolic Exhortation, The Joy of the Gospel, this group will assist 
others to become missionary disciples.  
 
Priests are invited to nominate 1 parishioner for the Evangelization and Discipleship 
Commission 
 
The Youth Ministry Commission (with Anthony Lavorata)  will focus on the 
continued spiritual development and evangelization of the youth in the Crookston 
Diocese. This group will review, reflect on, and pray for our current outreach 
programs in addition to looking forward to the needs of future generations of 
Catholics. Through prayer and open discussion, it is the goal of this commission to 
encourage programming that generates faithful and joy-filled Catholic youth. 
 
Priests are invited to nominate 1 parishioner for the Youth Ministry Commission.  
 
Commission members are invited to serve a three-year term for their designated 
commission. The meetings will take place in each deanery. If you are interested 
please let Fr Chuck know before December 1st.   
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MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of November 26/27 

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org / 218-441-4905. 

  
 Nov 26, 5:30 PM 

  
First Sunday of Advent 

Nov 27, 7:30 AM 
  

First Sunday of Advent 

Nov 27, 9:00 AM 
  

First Sunday of Advent 

Nov 27, 11:00 AM 
  

First Sunday of Advent 

Nov 27, 6:30 PM 
  

First Sunday of Advent 

SACRISTAN Betty Lindy Judy Stai Sue Hengel Maryhelen Chadwick HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR 

Roger Heger 
Amy Buckanaga 

Darla Sathre 
Judy Stai 

Cheryl Krystosek 
Larson 
Ernie Rall 

Mary Lou Peters 
Barb Nyberg 

Melanie Richards 

INTERCESSOR Joanna Ferraro Sue Bruns Jerry Daniels Laura Hansen HELP NEEDED 

ALTAR SERVER 

Taylor Hanevold 
Helen Bartlett 
Aaron Heger 

Abby Arel 
Matthew Arel 
Erin Myhrer 

Jack McCrady 
Elena Peterson (sub 
req.) 
Luke Rud 

Mateja Dreyer 
Joshua Nyberg 
Anna Glen 

Jonathan Quandt 
Elizabeth Qaundt 
HELP NEEDED 

CAPTAIN Flavia Sagedahl Brad Arel Joe Bofferding Karen Williams HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Jana Heger 
Mary Dufault 
Betty Lindy 
Germaine Cheslock 
Kell Lovell 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Mike Hougen 
  (sub req.) 
Timothy Wiltse 
Barry Karpinski 
April Boucher 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Rachelle Hayes 
Amy Bofferding 
Thomas Kern 
David LaZella 
Sue Hengel 
Jared May 
Stephanie Downey 
Jerry Daniels 
Kirsten May 

Steve Pfleger 
Jennifer Noble 
Marcia Larson  
   (sub req.) 
Chris Nyberg 
Barb Nyberg 
Patty Nagle 
Jamie Hoffman 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

John Schmitt 
Chris Hanevold 
Dick Robinson 
HELP NEEDED 

Gary Bruns 
Ron Hendricks 
David Hoefer 
Jennifer Hoefer 

Mike Headlee 
Ron Arel 
Del Hager 
George Gardner 

Tony Schussman 
Randy Nyberg 
Don Pohl 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

GREETER 
Lois Jenkins 
Susan Burlingame 

Fran Petersen 
Rosemary Petersen 

Becky Haskell 
Jim Haskell 

Maureen Holmstrom 
Neal Holmstrom 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Rose Fagerstrom HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED 



Please remember to include 
St. Philip’s in your will or 

estate plan. Wonder how?… 
call Fr Chuck, 441-4901. 



askell Law 
Firm, PLLC 
James W. Haskell, Attorney 
751-4060 
3403 Bemidji Ave. N Bemidji, MN 56601 
Master Plumber #2830m9 
(218) 751-9710 Fax: (218) 751-0073 
Charlie Ward 
751-2801 
Higgins Heating, Air Conditioning & 
Refrigeration, Inc. 
1632 Bemidji Ave. N 
Bemidji, Minnesota 56601 
218-444-HONDA 
877-82-HONDA 
Located in the west half of Bemidji Chrysler 
For Quality 
Service Call 
218-751-1228 
1-800-766-1228 
Dickinson Realtors 
www.century21dickinson.com 
Email us at c21dknsn@paulbunyan.net 
1085 Paul Bunyan Dr NW, Bemidji, MN 56601 
“I am the way, 
the truth and the life; 
no man comes to the 
Father but by me.” 
-John 14:6 
JOHN CARLSON AGENCY INC. 
1403 Bemidji Ave N 
Bemidji MN 56601 
Phone: OFF. 218-751-9770 
$1.00 OFF 
Touchless Wash 
KENNY’S 
Your Full Service Station 
423 Bemidji Ave. 751-3426 
Alan & Karen Merschman 
751-1506 • Bemidji, MN 
DOWNS 
INSURANCE AGENCY 
Jerry Downs 
(218) 751-7737 
In front of the Mall 
MEMBER FDIC 
www.SecurityBankUSA.com 
Nei Bottling, Inc. 
“The Lord is my shepherd; 
I shall not want.” 
-Psalm 23:1 
142 Anne St NW 
Bemidji, MN 56601 218-444-SLIM 
A great place for a great burger! 
Lisa Freise-Manager 



 




